
County of Fresno Report for FMCoC General Membership Meeting: March 2, 2023 
 
Informational 
 
Homeless Housing, Assistance and Prevention (HHAP) 
1) On March 6, 2023, the following HHAP documents, included as attachments and available 

on the FMCoC website, were submitted to CalICH on behalf of the County of Fresno and the 
FMCoC.  

a. HHAP 4 Best Practices Questionnaire outlining the best practices being 
implemented in the community to reduce homelessness.  

b. Updated Landscape Analysis on CalICH template.  
 

2) The final FMCoC/County of Fresno HHAP-3 joint application will be posted to the FMCoC and 
County of Fresno websites within 30-days of receiving the HHAP-3 funding allocation. The 
funds have not been received yet, but are anticipated within the next 60 days.  

 
Emergency Solutions Grants (ESG) 
3) The California Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) will conduct a 

Remote Monitoring the week of March 7, 2023. HCD will be reviewing the CARES Act ESG 
allocation; more specifically, the Homelessness Prevention and Rapid Rehousing contracts.  

4) The Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) will conduct a Remote 
Monitoring the week of April 10, 2023. HUD will be reviewing the County entitlement ESG 
allocation as well as the CARES Act allocation; more specifically, the Rapid Rehousing 
contracts.  

5) As part of the County of Fresno Single Audit, Brown and Armstrong will conduct a Single 
Audit in March of this year. The auditor will be reviewing Emergency Solutions Grants 
expenditures that occurred in Fiscal Year 2021-22; predominantly ESG CARES Act funding. 

 
 

Other Updates 
The Department will take an Agenda Item to the County Board of Supervisors on March 14, 2023 
to amend the Poverello Triage Center Agreement to extend it through June 30, 2024. This 
amendment will be funded with HHAP-2 and HHAP-3 allocations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


